
School Hours 
 7:30am-1:50pm 

 

Wednesday Dismissal 
@ 12:50pm 

 

The building is open  
from 7am—3pm. 

Pillar of the Month:  
May — Citizenship 

May 13 
SAC meeting 2:30 
Wind Symphony Spring 
Concert 6:30pm 
 

May 14 
8th Grade Award 
Ceremony 8am 
 

May 15 
Last day to place PBIS 
orders 
 

May 16 
Gradventure 1pm 
 

May 16 & 17 
Middle School Track 
State Championship 
 

May 20 
Jazz Ensemble Spring 
Concert 6:30pm 
 

May 26  
Memorial Day - Student/
Teacher Holiday  
 

May 30  
Last Day for Students 
Fourth Quarter Ends  
12:50pm dismissal 

“ H O M E  O F  T H E  F L Y E R S ”  

Fruit Cove Middle School

 “THE PILOT” 

3180 Racetrack Rd 904-547-7880 

May 9,  2025 
Bi-Weekly Newsletter 

Fruit Cove Middle School will inspire in all students  
a passion for lifelong learning, creating educated and  

Mission Statement 

Important Dates 

The end of the year celebration will be on Monday, May 12 in the cafeteria. 
The new officers will be introduced and we will say goodbye to our current 
officers.   
 

Congratulations to the new NJHS officers: President—Rohan Chilakapati, 
Vice President—Aarav Bukka, Secretary—Patrick Chapman, Treasurer—Kyle 
Wang, and Historian—Eira Puri. 
 

Pizza and cookies will be provided.  Members need to sign up on the Schoology 
NJHS site and wear their NJHS t-shirt to the celebration! 

NJHS News 

Testing News 

The May testing calendar is available on the Fruit Cove Website.  
  

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/ 

 May 15 is the last day to place PBIS orders! 

If you have a question about an item you received, you can use the special 

link (click below) on the school  website or message 

Mrs. Alford directly.   

PBIS News 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=V9CzsxL8P0-S9HK-boRDUYTwS685lsBMqDH7kV7-9zVUQ1hVUExKTVVMOERBVzVBQTAxRzhQVFc0Ni4u&route=shorturl


Safety Reminder  

Children who ride bikes or scooters to always wear a helmet. 
 

Children should only cross the street at these designated crosswalks where crossing guards are present: 
 

* Flora Branch Blvd. and Race Track Road 
* Durbin Creek Blvd. and Race Track Road 

* Flora Branch Blvd. and Durbin Creek Blvd. 
* Durbin Creek Blvd. in front of the Pine Crossing Subdivision 
 

Student should not wear earbuds while riding a bike or scooter.   
 

Morning Parent Drop Off  

For the safety of all our students, drop off children only at the designated area in front of the school. 
 

Allow extra time on cold or rainy days when the line is extra long.  

B6 News 

Chess Club News 

UPCOMING MEETING DATES:  May 15 (LAST MEETING OF YEAR) from 1:55-
3:30pm Parents, please arrange for your child to be picked up in the front of the school by 
3:30 pm at the front loop (or walk/ride bike home).  Information regarding this last meeting 
was emailed to all parents and is posted on Schoology group page. 

We had our last meeting on Tuesday, May 6th.  Have a safe summer and I will see 
you next year! 

  

Library News  

Hours: 7:10am—1:50pm Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday 
7:10am—12:50pm  Wednesday 

 

Jennifer Jaeger, Media Specialist 
 

Please check the Media Center homepage for more information.  
 

Important Dates 

Friday, May 16  —  ALL Library books are due! 
 

If a library book has been lost or damaged, payment can be made using SchoolPay: paperback books are $10,  

hard cover books are $20. The links are below or are available on the Media Center website. Contact   

Jennifer Jaeger for more information.  Please include the student’s name on the SchoolPay form! 

 
 
 

 

https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/media/
mailto:jennifer.jaeger@stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://www.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Media--LostDamaged-Paperback-book/Sb0o9JA
https://www.schoolpay.com/pay/for/Media--LostDamaged-Hardcover-book/SdgauXi


Counselors’ Corner Yearbook News 
 

 

 

 

Pizza! 



School Website 

<http://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us> 
Visit often for up-to-date information about our school! 

 

 Check out our Instagram Pages @ FCMSWEB and @FruitCove_Flyers 
Don’t forget to check the Peachjar for eflyers about community events. 

PBIS Rewards is a schoolwide management system that assists our school with 
Positive Behavior Interventions and Support.  This platform makes it easy to 
continuously recognize students for meeting and exceeding behavior expectations 
from anywhere in the school!  We love using PBIS and are looking for your help to 
stock our school store using the Amazon Wish List below!  

 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/12ZC1TLXAE366?ref_=wl_share 

PBIS Wish List 

Important Attendance Information! 

All attendance notes need to be received by the school within 48 hours of your student returning 
to school.  This can be via a written note or through our NEW online absence form.   
 

You can find answers to almost all your attendance questions on the Fruit Cove website under 
“Attendance Information & Forms.” Contact Dawn Gillis for more information 

SCHOOL ACCESS 
 

For the safety and security for students and staff, all visitors and volunteers that come to campus must have 
an approved school access application on file with the school district. Starting April 1st, the school district 
will be transitioning to a new program for school access.  During this transition, the district will take over 
processing any new school access applications, so there may be delays in processing them. Schools will not 
have the ability to approve new applications so visitors/volunteers without an approved application will not 
be allowed on campus. If you already have an active, approved application on file, no action is needed.   
 

As we are in the last quarter of the school year, events will be taking place throughout our 
district.  Everyone must have school access to go past the front office of any school.  If you plan to 
go into a school, and have not completed a school access form in the past, it is highly 
recommended that you complete this form right away.  The form can be found at https://
stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply.  Completion of background screening can take two weeks or 

longer.  If you completed a school access form in the past and think your approval may have expired 
(approval lasts for 3 years), call your child’s school and they will provide your current information.   
 

If you have any questions feel free to contact our office at (904)547-7880. 
 

https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply/ 
 

Forgotten items 
If a student has left schoolwork, a project, PE clothes, a band instrument, etc., please drop it off no later 
than 8:15AM.  These items will not be taken after that time.  The only exceptions would be lunch, money for 
lunch, glasses, or medicine.  Thank you for your help with this! 
 

Early checkout 

If you need to take your student out of school early, the latest time that he/she can be picked up is at 1:20PM 
(12:20PM on Wednesdays).  If you come after that time, you will need to wait until dismissal at 1:50PM 
(12:50PM on Wednesdays) to get your student. 

Front Desk Gentle Reminders 

https://www.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/12ZC1TLXAE366?ref_=wl_share
https://surveys.stjohns.k12.fl.us/TakeSurvey.aspx?SurveyID=fcmsabsentee
https://www-fcs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/attendance-information/
mailto:dawn.gillis@stjohns.k12.fl.us
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstjohns.keepntrack.com%2Fapply&data=05%7C02%7CJennifer.Jaeger%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C8f7d4afbefbb4919449e08dd776bf269%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C638798027711852503%7CUnknown%7C
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fstjohns.keepntrack.com%2Fapply&data=05%7C02%7CJennifer.Jaeger%40stjohns.k12.fl.us%7C8f7d4afbefbb4919449e08dd776bf269%7Cb3b3d057fc124f3f92f472be6e844351%7C0%7C0%7C638798027711852503%7CUnknown%7C
https://stjohns.keepntrack.com/apply/


 

Welcome to Bus Planner Web Parent Portal  
 

Go to https://sjcsd.mybusplanner.com click on log in and then select parent portal.  
 

 

Click create account. Using the email address that you use for your children and fill in 
all the questions  

 

    

In this section you can see your child’s bus information  

 

This will give you access only to the students who are associated with your email 
that you sign up with. 

 

If you have any questions or need further assistance please reach out to Tiffany Bravo at 
Transportation Office: 904-547-8076 
 

https://sjcsd.mybusplanner.com


https://my.cheddarup.com/c/spirit-wear-sale-2024-2025/items
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C054CAEA72DA6FAC07-55905901-8thgrade#/


 

 






